EAA Chapter 442 June 2010 Propwash

EAA 442 Chapter Officers:

President: Mike Hathaway ~ n698ch@charter.net~ 423-765-9244 or 423-612-4004

Vice President: Jim Pensinger ~ jim@pensinger.net ~ 423-234-5292

Young Eagles Coordinator: Bruce Campbell <u>blcampbell2006@yahoo.com</u> 423-272-9682

Treasurer: Barry Campbell ~ <u>barrya1946@hotmail.com</u> ~ 423-754-2846

Secretary & NLE: Barry Campbell ~ <u>barrya1946@hotmail.com</u> ~ 423-754-2846 Technical Counselor: Jim Summers ~ <u>summersjh@embargmail.com</u> ~ 423-246-7086

EAA442 Webpage majordomo: Barry Campbell ~ <u>barrya1946@hotmail.com</u> ~ 423-754-2846

The chapter webpage is: http://www.eaa442.com/or http://www.eaa442.org

Minutes of the May 29th, 2010 Chapter meeting:

12pm, Hamburgers and Hot dogs served with condiments, members brought deserts.

Meeting called to order 1:15pm. By Mike Hathaway, 11 members at the meeting.

Treasurer's Report:

\$875.07 in the checking account, including .17 cents interest. 23 paid members.

Secretary's Report:

Minutes were distributed in the news letter, motion to accept by Larry Murphy, 2nd by Bob Barlow, motion carried.

Young eagles Report:

Young Eagles coordinator Bruce Campbell, distributed a page of pictures to all the pilots of them with the YE that they flew on the 12th.

WRGS did not come do to the weather, but did advertise our event.

Technical Counselors Report:

Dave Waldo's Super Cub, is ready to fly. Jim also reported he is close to flying his Luscombe rebuild.

Chapter Membership Renewal Time:

Membership in the chapter is on a calendar year basis and all members should renew their membership at the first of the year. Each chapter member must be a member of the national EAA as well. Annual dues are \$15.00. You may renew your membership by completing the renewal form and sending 1) the dues and 2) your national EAA member number and expiration date to Barry Campbell, 167 Country Estates Drive, Rogersville, TN 37857 or you may pay Barry at the next chapter meeting.

Old Business:

The next event, the Ulster Project was discussed, including the date, July 17th, time to be at the airport for set up is 8 am. Flying will be from 9:30 until 1:30pm, while others may attend, the Ulster youth shall be flow first. Need for a barrier to be used as in the path to keep the ramp clear. Mike mentioned

That they will be providing pizza. Mike asked for volunteers.

New Business:

Ed Martin mentioned a possible fly out to Wise airport, date to be determined. July 24th Virginia Highlands Car and Airshow.

Program:

Meeting ended at 1:55pm, Hangar talk and deserts.

A Message from the Editor

Hi Everyone,

If you are working on a project, doing repairs take a picture, and send me a short blurb about it. A lot of you take short trips out and about to small airstrips, to lunch stops, and airplane museums. We would like to hear about it and share your story. Also if you hear of an event that is not listed in the newsletter or our web site, please email me with the information. This is "your" chapter newsletter, and thanks to those who have sent me material. As you read the articles in this newsletter you can appreciate the articles by fellow members. It sure makes reading the newsletter a better experience for us all.

This Newsletter includes the following Articles:

Email stories and links.

Pictures from the Young Eagles Day on June 12th Article in the Rogersville Review for the Young Eagles Day

Calendar of Events

Notice of a change:

EAA 442 Chapter meetings starting the next meeting May 29th, on Saturday 12:00pm RVN, hamburgers and

Hot dogs will be available. Fly in or drive in, be there or be -----. Members are encouraged to bring a desert and a friend.

July 17th-----RVN Ulster Project.

JULY 23 – 25 - - - - - BROHEAD, WI EAA CHAPTER 431 – HATZ/PIETENPOL FLY-IN BRODHEAD AIRPORT (C37) www.eaa431.org

July 26-August 1, 2010------OSHKOSH,WI EAA AIRVENTURE WITTMAN REGIONAL AIRPORT (OSH) MAKE PLANS EARLY – www.AirVenture.org

SEPTEMBER 3-6 - - - - - RIO GRANDE, NJ CAPE MAY COUNTY AIRPORT (WWD) NAVAL AIR STATION WILDWOOD MUSEUM 14th AIRFEST WITH COLLINGS FOUNDATION FREEDOM TOUR 2010 FLIGHTS AVAILABE IN WWII AIRCRAFT – <u>www.usnasw.org</u> 609/886-8787

SEPTEMBER 25-26 - - - - - WEST CHESTER, PA 2010 ROTORFEST - AMERICAN HELICOPTER MUSEUM HELICOPTER AIR SHOW 1220 AMERICAN BLVD #1 - AT BRANDYWINE AIRPORT (N99) 10:00 AM TO 4:30 PM - 610/436-9600 - www.helicoptermuseum.org

Items For SALE or Rent:

If you have aviation items for sale send the information to Barry Campbell.

From Emails:

From Al Campbell, IF YOU LIKE AIRPLANES, THIS IS A WONDERFUL SHOW.... http://home.comcast.net/~bzee1a/Edwards09/Edwards09.HTML

From Bruce, Here's a video from 1949 about a flying wing airliner:

http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ub6U9CLOK_A&feature=player_embedded International space station tour. http://www.youtube.com/watch_popup?v=H8rHarp1GEE

From Dwight Smith,

Chapter 182 is having a BBQ and aircraft stuff consignment sale July 17th. I have attached a poster with information. Details will be posted on EAA182.org. Within a day or two. We have promises of avionics, instruments, hardware, an engine, etc.. Everyone has stuff they don't need. Please put up the poster for me and come and buy/sell your airplane stuff or just come and enjoy the BBQ. Call me if you have questions.

Dwight Smith
EAA182
901-619-3889
dsmith1055@comcast.net

From EAA,
BALDWIN TO RECEIVE EAA'S TONY BINGELIS AWARD



EAA AVIATION CENTER, OSHKOSH, Wis. – James Baldwin of Pickerington, Ohio, will receive the Experimental Aircraft Association's 2010 Tony Bingelis Award recognizing contributions to EAA and the aviation community. Baldwin (EAA #110713) has tirelessly dedicated more than 60 years to the aviation community, encouraging builders and their projects as well as promoting aviation safety. As a frequent contributor to EAA Chapter 443's monthly

newsletter, Baldwin has reported on his EAA Technical Counselor visits and has made himself available at each chapter meeting for an open forum of dialogue. Since becoming an EAA Technical Counselor in 1993, Baldwin has conducted sheet metal construction workshops at the Mideast Regional Fly-In, been a flight line safety volunteer at AirVenture, and has advised many builders in Ohio on construction, design, and weight and balance.

A retired Aeronautical Engineer for North America Rockwell, Baldwin has performed several weight and balance programs over the years and has been a major participant in the EAA Young Eagles, providing 332 youths with their first flight and helping send 18 youths to the Air Academy.

Baldwin, who received his private pilot certificate the day before he reported to the U.S. Air Force in 1948, built the second RV6 kit to ever fly in 1989 then built an RV10 in 2007. Additionally, Baldwin has owned and maintained several aircraft, including a BC12D Taylorcraft, Cessna 140, Cessna 120 and Cessna 170, and has invested time in rebuilding and maintaining aircraft (most notably a Mitchell B25 and Douglas B26) of The Historical Aircraft Squadron in Lancaster, Ohio.

The Bingelis Award will be given to Baldwin during the EAA AirVenture Homebuilder's Dinner on Thursday, July 29, during the annual EAA AirVenture fly-in at Oshkosh, Wis. Tickets for the dinner will be available at Homebuilder's Headquarters on the EAA grounds.

The Tony Bingelis Award was created in 2002 to recognize a member from the aviation community who has contributed to homebuilt projects and safety promotion while maintaining EAA values. The award honors the late Tony Bingelis, who was noted as a homebuilding authority and EAA Sport Aviation columnist.

EAA embodies the spirit of aviation through the world's most engaged community of aviation enthusiasts. EAA's 160,000 members and 1,000 local chapters enjoy the fun and camaraderie of sharing their passion for flying, building and restoring recreational aircraft. For more information on EAA and its programs, call 800-JOIN-EAA (800-564-6322) or go to www.eaa.org. For continual news updates, connect with http://twitter.com/EAAupdate



EAA AVIATION CENTER, OSHKOSH, Wis. — Inspirational women aviators will mentor and engage teenage girls about aviation careers as part of EAA's sixth annual Women Soar You Soar event, being held July 25-27 at the EAA Aviation Center in Oshkosh.

Among the approximately 40 mentors scheduled to appear are Lt. Col. Jill "Raggz" Long, a U.S. Air Force pilot and an aerobatic performer; Bonnie Tiburzi Caputo, the first woman to fly for a major airline; Jessica Cox, who was born without arms but became the first pilot certificated by the Federal Aviation Administration to fly with her feet only; Amanda Wright Lane, the great grandniece of first flight pioneers Orville and Wilbur Wright and a trustee of Wright "B" Flyer Inc.; and members of the WWII Women Air Force Service Pilots (WASP), who received the Congressional Gold Medal in March 2010.

This year, Women Soar You Soar will host 100 girls in a variety of activities, including flight simulation, workshops, wing rib assembly, and mentor sessions.

"Mentors will share their success stories and offer advice on how to set goals in order to fulfill their aviation dreams through this EAA pathway to participation," said Elissa Lines, EAA vice president of business and donor relations. "These young women will undoubtedly come away inspired about the opportunity they have before them in pursuing an aviation career."

Applications will be accepted through June 30, 2010, and are available online at www.airventure.org/WomenSoar. The cost is \$50, which includes lodging at the University of Wisconsin-Oshkosh, meals and admission to EAA AirVenture Oshkosh, "The World's Greatest Aviation Celebration."

Space in the program is limited. Additional information can be obtained online, by e-mail at womensoar@eaa.org, by calling the EAA Development Office at 800-236-1025. Need-based financial aid is also available to cover registration fees, subject to certain requirements.

EAA embodies the spirit of aviation through the world's most engaged community of aviation enthusiasts. EAA's 160,000 members and 1,000 local chapters enjoy the fun and camaraderie of sharing their passion for flying, building and restoring recreational aircraft. For more information on EAA and its programs, call 800-JOIN-EAA (800-564-6322) or go to www.eaa.org. For continual news updates, connect with http://twitter.com/EAAupdate.

Young Eagles day at RVN June 12th 2010

For those of us who attended the event, the weather was quite iffy. First flights were limited to an extended pattern, but as the day went on, the visibility improved enough to fly our normal route. We flew 19 Young Eagles, and everyone had a great time. Hamburgers and hotdogs were available. It was also nice to see Vince Nicely's wife helping with the registration as she had in the past. Bruce Campbell the coordinator thanks all who helped make this a fun, safe event.

















Occasions

8B, WEEKEND Edition, June 26/27, 2010

www.therogersvillereview.com

Young eagles soar at airport

SPECIAL TO THE REVIEW

The Come-Fly- With-Us Young Eagles program conducted by the EAA442 chapter that flies out of the Hawkins County airport in Surgoinsville was a great success.

The young eagles day was Saturday June 12th from 10 am to 2pm in conjunction with EAA's national YE day. Though they got a late start due to the haze, the sky cleared enough to allow the four pilots to take 19 young eagles up for a ride and give them an opportunity to fly.

If interested in future opportu-

nities to have your children

between the

ages of 8 and 17 to fly as young eagles and experience the thrill, please contact Bruce Campbell at 423-272-9682. Information about this wonderful opportunity for young people to become familiar with hands on flying can also can also be located at www.youngeagles.org or the local chapter eaa442.com.



Pictured to the right is Barry Campbell providing instructions to young eagles on how planes fly and their instruments. Far right, Campbell shows parents and guardians registering the young eagles for their flight. Pictured above, is Campbell with young eagles Kailyn and Devin Meister



